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Downtown Prior Lake work update  
Staging   

• Crews are currently working in Stage 2  
• Stage 4 will begin in September 14, weather permitting   

Two-week closure of Main Ave/County Highway 21 begins September 11! 

The Main Ave/County Highway 21 intersection will be closed for 1-2 weeks to install new underground 
utilities at the intersection. During this time, Arcadia Ave will be open for north/south access. After this 
work is complete, Stage 2 will resume, and Main Ave will remain open for the duration of this year’s 
construction. The Main Ave Closure map outlines available routes for local access!  

Progress and Upcoming Work 

This week: 

• Crews finished watermain installation from West to Main.  
• Crews worked on installing storm sewer from Arcadia to Main.  
• Crews closed the south leg of the 13-21 intersection and began removing pavement and curb. 

Next week: 

• Crews will begin utility work at the Main/21 intersection on Wednesday, September 11.  
• Crews will grade 21 from West to Arcadia in preparation for curb installation.  
• Crews will begin excavating the south leg of the 13-21 intersection and begin soil corrections. 

Highway 13 work update 
Staging information  

• Stage 1 includes Highway 13 from Highway 282 to just east of Vergus Ave 
• Stage 2 includes Highway 13 from just west of 180th St to just west of Fairlawn Ave 
• Stage 4 begins in September 14 weather permitting and includes Highway 13 from County Road 

12 to Franklin Trail. Access will still be maintained from County Road 12 to Panama Ave for 
traffic  

Project update 
Stage 1  
This week, crews paved the area by the 6-foot pipe, installed guardrail, and placed signage. The final 
layer of pavement for both stage 1 and stage 2 will be installed Monday through Wednesday, weather 
permitting. Both stage areas will reopen to traffic after paving is complete, which is anticipated to be 
Thursday, September 12! 
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Stage 2 
This week, guardrail and signage as installed, and remaining driveways were paved. The final layer of 
pavement for both stage 1 and stage 2 will be installed Monday through Wednesday, weather 
permitting. Both stage areas will reopen to traffic after paving is complete, which is anticipated to be 
Thursday, September 12! 
 
Stay informed  
Weekly updates will be posted on the project website and sent out to those subscribed for project 
updates. If you have any concerns during construction, please reach out to the project email or hotline 
listed below. Be sure to sign up for project updates on the website at www.moving-forward13-21.com 


